
Sixth Sunday of Easter    May 25, 2025 

St Ann     
N188 School Street, New Holstein 

920-898-4884 

The Catholic Communities of 
SS Peter & Paul 

413 Fremont Street, Kiel 

920-894-3553 

Holy Rosary 
1724 Madison Street, New Holstein 

 920-898-4884 

www.threeparishesonefaith.org 

SS. Peter & Paul  
   Eucharist 

     Saturday Vigil:  4:00 pm 

     Tuesday  8:30 am 

     First Friday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

     First Friday  7:45 am 

     Saturday  3:30 pm 

St. Ann 
   Eucharist 

     Sunday:  8:00 am 

     Thursday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

     Sunday  7:30 am 

 

Leadership 

Holy Rosary  
 Eucharist 

  Sunday:  10 am 

  Wednesday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

  Sunday  9:30 am 

 

Fr. Alvan Amadi, Pastor     amadi@cua.edu  
Deacon Dennis Bennin     dcndennis02@gmail.com 



Dear Friends, 

I was standing in my kitchen next to my 

wife, while she wrestled a toddler in her 

arms. We were surrounded by our five 

other children, all of us transfixed and 

huddled around the small computer 

monitor streaming the drama unfolding 

halfway across the world at St. Peter’s 

Basilica. I was utterly captivated watching 

the Holy Father, donning a red mozzetta 

and papal stole, emerge for the first 

time. But it was the emotion on Pope 

Leo XIV’s face that really caught my at-

tention. While he stood on the balcony, 

waiting for the crowd’s thunderous 

cheers to quiet down, it seemed like a 

myriad of emotions swept across his 

countenance. And who could blame him? 

The man had woken up that morning as a 

relatively unknown Cardinal named Robert 

and was now a household name for billions 

of people, not to mention the spiritual 

father and servant leader of the universal 

Church. And yet, there he stood,  

embracing his new flock. 

It had been exactly one week since Pope 

Leo XIV stepped onto the balcony over-

looking St. Peter’s Square. For many in 

the Church, the past seven days have 

been a mix of excitement and conjec-

ture regarding the 267th successor of 

Peter. In the past week, I’ve heard peo-

ple attempt to predict his top priorities 

and agenda for the Church, while others 

have mused about how he may prefer 

his Chicago deep-dish pizza. And while I 

admit it is fun to speculate about what 

Pope Leo may do or say next, my mind 

keeps returning to that balcony, to that 

moment when the first American pope 

stepped out before the Church and the 

entire world for the first time. 

There, in my crowded kitchen, I felt 

something stir – not just admiration for 

our new pope but a sense of mission.  

At that moment, the Church was unified. 

More than that, it was alive, buzzing 

with excitement and expectation. I 

sense that this is the beginning of a 

surge of hope and courage resounding 

at the heart of the Church's mission to 

the world. A new default disposition for 

the believer.... 

With the papacy of Pope Leo XIV comes 

an invitation not just to observe, but to 

engage. Moments like these remind us 

that the Church is alive, infused with the 

Holy Spirit, and rooted in Christ, whose 

life, death, and resurrection are the 

foundation of the Church’s identity  

and mission. Receiving the Eucharist  

in Holy Communion, we are intimately 

united to Christ Jesus and become  

living tabernacles of his love in the 

world. In a sense, that is why the  

Eucharistic Revival and this newsletter 

exist: to continue stoking the flames of 

truth and reminding us that God is still 

at work in the Church and in the world. 

So, as we begin this new chapter in the 

life of the Church, let us continue to pray 

for our Holy Father and our Church. With 

eagerness and purposefulness, as Pope 

Leo invited us last week, let us “all walk 

together towards that homeland that 

God has prepared for us.” 

In Jesus, 

Kris Frank 

 

by Kris Frank  
NATIONAL EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS 
VICE PRESIDENT OF MISSION ADVANCEMENT  



Missionary Cooperation Plan  

Next weekend we welcome Fr. Timothy Machila, 
OFM Conv., a  priest of a Catholic religious order that 
follows the teachings and example of St. Francis of 
Assisi. There’s a bulletin insert with some details of 
their mission.  Please keep them in your prayers and 
please be generous using the envelopes provided or 
one labeled missionary.   

Give a sign of love  

How do people know you’re Catholic? Is it because 
of your jewelry, the crosses that dangle from your 
ears, or the really nice crucifix on the gold chain 
around your neck? Perhaps it’s the bumper sticker 
or the rosary swinging from your rearview mirror. 
Maybe the T-shirt or sweatshirt you’re wearing 
marks you as a believer, or the fact that you go to 
church every Sunday. Jesus says there’s only one 
thing that can truly identify you as a disciple, and 
that’s the love you show to others. Now can anyone 
tell you’re Catholic? 
    © 2025, TrueQuest Communications  

May Gifts for The Crossing  

Baby items are being accepted the entire month of 
May for “The Crossing” Pregnancy Crisis Center. 
Items can be placed in the designated areas in each 
church.  

· Diapers-All sizes  · Diaper Cream  
· Baby Wipes  · Infant Bedding    
· Baby Shampoo, Baby Wash, & Baby Lotion   
· New Children’s Clothing (size newborn to 6x)  

Can you help a mother or father who may be going 
through hardships or in need of assistance?  That’s 
the love you show to others.   

Madagascar Vanilla  

A dozen bottles of vanilla remain.   A 12 oz. bottle of 
McNess Madagascar Vanilla is $15. To purchase one 
(or more!) stop in the SSPP rectory office during 
office hours (9—4).  

Summer Help Needed 

St. Lawrence Seminary is looking to hire temporary 
High School and College students to work 40 hrs/
week, Monday – Friday. The job includes: deep 
cleaning of bathrooms, classrooms, dorms, offices, 
furniture, floors, carpets, moving of furniture, 
climbing ladders and occasional raking and weeding, 
etc. Dates are June 2 – August 8. For an applica-
tion, please contact Amber Lefeber at 920-753-
7524 or email her at alefeber@stlawrence.edu  
(please include your name, address and phone 
number in the email). 

Mass Intentions 

In recent years, our parish has not been able to ac-
cept as many Mass intentions as in earlier years.   
However, there are other options for you to remem-
ber your deceased loved ones through a Mass inten-
tion.  Many retired priests in our diocese, as well as 
priests in mission areas, would be happy to pray for 
your intention at Masses they celebrate.  You may 
contact the parish office to make these arrange-
ments.  The offering/stipend for a Mass is $20.  

TOTUS TUUS 2025  
SPIRITUALLY INVEST in your kids and grandkids! 

Catholic Summer Camp - a week your kids won’t forget 

Date: July 13th-18th at Good Shepherd Parish, Chilton 

Who: Grades 1-12 

How to Join: Find registration brochures in the 
entrances of the church OR SCAN  QR code for all 
details and costs.  Return brochure and money to 
parish office.  

A week with the following 
benefits: 

 Your kids out of the 
house and away from 
screens 

 Fun, Food, and Exer-
cise with other kids all 
week 

 Surrounded by faith-
filled missionaries who will inspire your children 
to follow Christ 

 Sacraments, sacraments, and more sacraments  

 Adoration  

 Drawing closer to Jesus through Mary  

For questions please contact the Totus Tuus Parish 
Coordinator at 920-840-9020.  If money is an issue, 
no problem! We got you covered.   

Chapel of Divine Mercy in Chilton  

Are you praying for loved ones? 

Are you or loved ones in need of healing? 

Are you searching for peace in your life? 

Have you been thinking about signing up for an hour 
of adoration?  

What are you waiting for?  

Catholics often start spiritual steps on special feast 
days.   We will soon be celebrating Corpus Christi, a 
feast requested by our Lord to commemorate the 
real presence of the Body of Christ.  What better 
time to begin your journey with the Lord! 

mailto:alefeber@stlawrence.edu


SS. Peter & Paul, Kiel 

 Graduates’ Blessing 

At Mass on June 7th there will be a blessing for graduates. 
Please contact the office by phone (894-3553) or email 
(secretary@sspeternpaul.org) with the names of any high 
school, college, technical program, or 8th-grade graduates 
before May 30. 
 Congratulations!  

We welcome Banks Bradley, son of Maxine (Becker) and 
David Heimann, baptized into the grace and life of Jesus 
Christ and His Church here at Ss. Peter & Paul this week-
end.  May his baptism be the beginning of a new life 
within the love of Christ.  Congratulations, Banks!   

 Parish Fiscal Year Ending  

We budgeted $303,000 for stewardship this fiscal year, a 
decrease of 2% from last year and 4.5 % from the year 
before.  Right now we’re at $239,610.   

In order to reach our budgeted goal we will need 
$63,390 by the end of June, or $10,565 each of the next 
6 weeks.   In June of 2019, almost $68,000 came in the 
office for stewardship.  It can happen!   

Thank you to everyone who has made stewardship con-
tributions to our parish. Any contributions made after 
June 30 will be applied to the 2025--2026 parish fiscal 
year. If you have any questions about your contributions 
to date, contact the office.  

It doesn’t matter if you give weekly, monthly, quarterly 
or once a year. As we live our lives and challenges arise, 
we gratefully acknowledge your support to our parish.  

 Scrip  

$crip is sold in the office during the weekly office hours.  
You can call or email Kim your order if you want and it’ll 
be ready for you, no waiting if you’re in a hurry.  It is also 
sold after the weekend Mass down in Voland Hall.  

 Bishop’s Appeal  

We’re 64% towards our goal, short $16,049. The average 
gift this year is $218 or $18 a month. Please know 
that every gift if appreciated, no matter what the 
amount is. www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or 
call Tammy toll free at 877-500-3580 ext. 8123.  

 Camp Tekakwitha 

The Kiel Knights of Columbus are offering a $100 scholarship 
to the first 2 students who sign up to attend Camp 
Tekakwitha this summer.  They offer day camp, summer 
camp and leadership programs.  Visit their website at 
camptekakwitha.org for more information, and contact 
Deacon Pat for information about the scholarship.   

 Celebrate Kiel  

The Kiel River Walk District is sponsoring Celebrate Kiel 
on Monday, June 23 from 4—8 pm in Hingiss Park. Every-
one is invited to bring your lawnchair, enjoy some music 
and grab some food & drinks in the park that will be for 
sale from area businesses & organizations. SS. Peter & 
Paul is participating and will make trifles again—Cookies 
& Cream and Strawberry Shortcake. I always appreciate 
people’s willingness to donate food items so we can 
keep costs down, so here’s a list of what’s needed. 
Please contact Kim if you’d like to make a donation to 
buy supplies or the actual food.  

6 loaves of pound cake    

10—8 oz heavy cream  

16 cups fresh strawberries 

1/2 gallon milk  
3—16 oz Cool Whip    
3—8 oz cream cheese  

3—5.9 oz instant chocolate pudding mix  

Calendar of Events   +Mass Intentions 

May 26-June 1, 2025 

Mon Memorial Day   

 Office Closed  

Tues Mass  8:30 am  +Dolores Bahr 

 Pietra Fitness  9:30 am  
Sat Confession  3:30 pm 
 Mass | 4 PM   |  +Art & Monica Manz 
 Missionary Co-Op Plan 2nd Collection 

Sun  Rosary    |  6 PM    |  Church 

For the week of May 25 the  
Sanctuary Candle is burning   
In Memory of Dennis Brost 

SS. Peter & Paul Liturgical Roles 

4 pm Mass  Saturday, May 31 

GREETERS J DeTroye 

LECTOR S Holzmann 

EUCHARIST G Vondrachek        D Nett 

SERVERS R Walsdorf     R Hoerth 

USHERS S Roe      M Raquet 

 Your Stewardship Sharing 
 Ending May 18, 2025 

   Stewardship     $    5,429.00             

   Loose    $       186.25 

   Needed weekly to meet budget:  

 $5,833 (Under $404) 

Thank you for your contributions! 



St. Ann, St. Anna 

 

Memorial Day 

The New Holstein Post 1245 
of the American Legion will be 
performing Military Honors at 
St Ann Cemetery on Memorial 
Day, Monday, 26th at 8:30 am 
for anyone wishing to attend. 
The Rosary will be prayed 
before the service in church 
beginning at 8:00 am. All are 
welcome. 

Mass Intentions  

Each year you may offer Mass Intentions for deceased 
loved ones, living family members, or celebrations such 
as anniversaries or birthdays.  

There are some Thursdays open: 

July 17, 24 & 31, 2025 

Graduate Blessing 

At Mass on June 1st, there will be a blessing for all 
graduates. Please contact June Winkel with the 
names of any high school, college, technical program, 
or 8th-grade graduates before May 26 at jtwin-
kel@gmail.com.  

 Scrip 

Scrip Shop with gift cards that give back! It’s a 

convenient way to support a cause you care 
about; your parish. You can even use your phone: 
go to RaiseRight.com for details. 

Rosary 

Christians have used beads to mark the recitation of 
prayers since ancient times, but in the 12th century, 
the Rosary emerged as a meditative devotion centering 
on significant moments in the lives of Jesus and 
Mary. Join us in May on Thursdays at 8:00 am and 
Sundays at 7:30 am to pray the rosary.   

St. Ann Spring Cash Raffle 

Grateful to everyone buying 
and selling Spring Cash Raffle 
tickets.  All are welcome to 
stop in the back after Mass to 
buy a ticket; they are $20 
each.  The drawing is only a month away on June 15, 
2025.  If you have not yet picked up your envelope of 
tickets (we ask each parishioner to try to sell 5) they 
are available in the back of church.   If you have sold 
tickets, they can be turned in at any time.  If you 
need additional tickets, there are more available.  Over 
$5,700 in prizes ranging from $50 to $1,500 will be 
paid out.  Thank you and good luck! 

 

   Your Stewardship Sharing  
 Ending May 18, 2025 

Stewardship Envelopes:     $       1,125.00 

Loose Offertory:  $          217.00 

    Weekly Stewardship needed to meet budget: $1,250.00   

 Thank you for your contributions! 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intention  

Sunday – May 25 

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am   +Betty & Eldridge Schnell 
Thursday – May 29 

Mass | 8:30 am  +Lydia Turba 
Friday – May 30 
Adoration  4—5 pm 
Sunday – June 1 

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am   +Lucille Dickrell 
Graduates Blessing 
Missionary Co-Op Plan Collection 

St. Ann Parish Liturgical Roles 

8 am Mass Sunday – June 1 

GREETERS June & Terry W 

LECTOR Julie S 

EUCHARIST Kathy P 

SERVER Norb E 

USHERS Terry W & Steven W 

BISHOP'S APPEAL 2025 

PARISH GOAL AMOUNT RAISED TOTAL GIFTS %  COMPLETE 

Ss. Peter & Paul $44,979 $28,930.00 133 64.32% 

St. Ann $11,420 $8,610.00 36 75.39% 

Holy Rosary $35,127 $30,140.00 150 85.80% 

mailto:jtwinkel@gmail.com
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Holy Rosary, New Holstein 

Wedding Anniversary Wishes 
Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary to Tom & Nancy 
Greuel. May our loving God continue to bless you with 
many more years of happiness in this Sacrament of 
Marriage.  

Fellowship Sunday 
Sunday June 1, the Vocations team will host an ice 
cream social after the 10 AM Mass in Spartan Hall. 
Please join us for some tasty treats.  

Graduation Mass 
Sunday, June 8 at the 10:00 AM Mass will be our gradua-
tion Mass. Please contact the parish office (920-898-
4884) or email (hrparish_1@charter.net) and provide 
the requested information (by June 3rd) – those gradu-
ating from 8th grade, high school, college or technical 
college. RSVP with the graduate’s name and school they 
graduated from. The Holy Rosary high school scholarship 
will be awarded at this Mass, so those who applied must 
be at this Mass. Please advise if the graduate 
will or will not be in attendance. 

Bishop’s Appeal 
Thank you to all who have given to this year’s 
Bishop’s Appeal, we are grateful for your gen-
erosity. We remain at 76% of our goal. We re-
ceived $27,500 of the goal which is $35,127. If 
you have not yet given, please prayerfully con-
sider giving. If we do not meet our goal, the 
balance comes out of our parish funds. 

Helping Hands Food Pantry 
Thank you for your continued support. We are in need 
of the following items: paper products, peanut butter, 
jams and jellies, macaroni & cheese, baked beans, ketch-
up and hearty soups. Bins are in the back of church. 
Thank you for helping our friends in need. 

Fall Festival 
With graduations and summer parties coming soon, 
please remember to save those clean ice cream pails, 8 
oz cool whip containers and 16 oz sour cream containers 
(all with matching lids). The containers can be brought 
to the entrances in church and will be collected weekly.   

Memorial Day – Military Honors 
American Legion Post 124 will perform Military Honors 
for all Veterans buried in the Holy Rosary Cemetery on 
Monday, May 26, 2025, at 9:30 AM. 

Memorial Day Dinner 
The New Holstein American Auxiliary will host a Memo-
rial Day Dinner on Monday, May 26, 2025, from 11 AM – 
1 PM at the American Legion Clubhouse. Dinner is a 
choice of BBQ Beef or Pulled Pork Sandwich, Sauerkraut, 
German Potato Salad, Baked Beans, Dessert and Bever-
age for $12. Single BBQ Beef or Pulled Pork Sandwich is 
$6.00. Proceeds will go to Veteran Programs.  
 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intentions 

Monday – May 26     
    Parish Office Closed 
    Choir Practice|6:30 pm (church) 
Wednesday – May 28    

Mass| 8:30 am HR + Living & Deceased Members 
  of The Marsicek & Kohlbeck Family 

Adoration| 4-5 PM 
Sunday – June 1     
    9:30 am Confession         
  10:00 am Mass + Alex & Gladys Woelfel and 
      Ron & Nancy Woelfel 
  65th Wedding Anniversary for John & Joan Turba 
  Mission Co-Op Plan Collection 

 Holy Rosary Stewardship:  May 18, 2025  

            Weekly Fiscal Year Budget 

Church Support Envelopes:         $  1,856.00    $200,000.00 

Loose Offertory:      $      251.00    $  16,000.00 

Total       $   2,107.00    $216,000.00 

Adult Support Needed     $   4,166.75    $162,905.24 received for year 

Funds Short This Week  - $   2,059.75    $  53,944.76 needed by 06/30/25 

     Funds for Lenten Proj Txfr to Savings 

Student Envelopes      $           1.00    $  45,495.00   

AS ALWAYS, WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS! 

Sanctuary Candle Memorial 
For the week of May 25,  

the Sanctuary Candle 
 is burning in Memory of 

Robert & Doris Turba 

Holy Rosary Liturgical Ministers 

June 1 - Sunday | 10:00 AM  

  
ALTAR SERVER LECTOR EUCHARIST 

Landyn Grenzer 
riley Schoenborn 

Patty Jaeckels Dave Bennin  

  

N 

W 

S 

USHERS GREETERS 
CANTOR 
ORGANIST 
Leo Ott 
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St. Ann 

    Donna Schmitz     894-7153         

    Valeria Kempf       894-2370 

Holy Rosary 

       Barb Weber 898-5614 

        

SS. Peter & Paul 

      Fran Pitz  894-3017 

      Rita Nigrelli 286-0551 
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Baptism 
Congratulations on the birth of your child!  Contact 
the office at least one month before desired date of 
Baptism to arrange for preparation.   

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement!  Contact  
the office at least six months before your intended 
date to meet with Father Amadi and to make  
arrangements for the marriage preparation process.   

Bequests 
Please remember our parishes when making out 
your will.  Thank you.    

Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi  Pastor 

Deacon Dennis Bennin  Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Pat Knier  Deacon 

St. Ann   898-4884 
stann1851@gmail.com  threeparishesonefaith.org  
June Winkel  Rel. Ed Coordinator 
Kay Schmitz  Trustee Secretary  
Sandy Winkel  Trustee Treasurer  
Kathy Pershing   Pastoral Council Chair 
Colleen Schnell  Finance Council Chair   

Holy Rosary  898-4884 
hrparish_1@charter.net   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Lynne Becker   Parish Business Manager 

Lindsay Schultz  Rel Ed Coordinator 

Diane Pleviak   Trustee Secretary  

Gary Wildenberg   Trustee Treasurer  

Tom Fleming   Pastoral Council Chair 

Brian Giebel   Finance Council Chair 

SS. Peter & Paul  894-3553 
secretary@sspeternpaul.org   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Kim Driscoll  Parish Office Manager 

   Rel. Ed. Coordinator 

Karen Pethan  Trustee Secretary  

Karen Schneider Trustee Treasurer  

Guy Chollet  Pastoral Council Chair 

Matt Piper  Finance Council Chair 

Divine Savior Catholic School   894-3533   
www.divinesaviorschool.org 
Anton Shircel  School Administrator 
Amy Schweitzer  Administrative Assistant 
Office   423 Fremont St, Kiel 

“If you give all your life to the earth, the earth will 
give you a tomb; But if you give your life to Heaven, 

Heaven will give you a throne.” 

             ~ Saint Ephraim the Syrian 

Help Us, Help Others!       Donate  .  Shop  .  Volunteer! 

          SVdP Kiel Thrift Store  

1234 Teckla Place    920.894.7834 

Line 1) store         Line 2) assistance  

In the Community 

SVdP Society  

VFW Brat Fry 
Join us at the Kiel VFW Clubhouse, 715 10th Street, 
on May 26 after the Memorial Day Parade. Ham-
burgers, brats, potato salad, beans, homemade des-
serts and ice cream will be available for your pur 
chase. All are welcome.  
Parkinson Exercise Class  
The class will be held on the 4th Monday of each 
month beginning at 1:15 and going until 2 pm at the 
Kiel Community Center,  510 3rd Street, Kiel.   

The class is free and open to everyone.  
Summer Action Boys Retreat 
Calling all current middle school boys!  Bring yourself 
and a friend Monday, June 16 – Wednesday, June 18 
to St Lawrence Seminary High School in Mt Calvary, WI 
for three days of field olympics, games, team building, 
and prayer.  You’re sure to have a blast living in our 
dorms, eating lots of food, and making new 
friends!  Cost is $50 and includes housing and 
food.  Transportation is available from select cities 
throughout the state.    

Register at www.stlawrence.edu/retreats 

KIEL          SHEBOYGAN 
HOWARDS GROVE 

TWO RIVERS  MANITOWOC 
PLYMOUTH 

mailto:stann1851@gmail.com
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Join us as our 
guest to discern 

your membership. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday 

each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 

894-3348  www.meiselwitzfh.com 

Dave Burg @ 920-948-4296  

920-377-6237 

roecksbakery@gmail.com 

920-894-2787 

513 Fremont St, Kiel 

Assoc. Broker / Senior Realtor 

Supporting 
Youth  

Education 
 and  

Conservation 
 Since 
 1936 

Visit Our Store 

M - F: 7am - 4 pm  
Sat: 8 am - 12pm 
Closed Major Holidays 

 

Kiel, WI  53042 
 

920-894-3032 

Pietra Fitness Exercise Classes 
Mondays 4:15   

Tuesdays 9:30 

Held in  

SSPP Parish Center 

Use punch card system 

Sherry Winkel  

920-286-1062 


